# Normandy Parish Council

Serving Our Community through working in Partnership

Minutes of a meeting of **NORMANDY PARISH COUNCIL PLANNING COMMITTEE** held at the **ROYAL BRITISH LEGION HALL, GUILDFORD ROAD** on **THURSDAY 26<sup>th</sup> January 2023** at 7pm.

Committee Members present Cllrs Tony Coomber, Phillipa Mitchell, Paul Chillman

Non-committee members present Cllr Pat Tugwell, Briony Howarth (Assistant Parish Clerk), Amanda Pick, Cllr Bob

Hutton

## P-177 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs Paul Howarth and Dabeer Ahmed – in absence of previous chair, councillor Tony Coomber chaired the meeting.

## P-178 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None

#### P-179 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 5<sup>th</sup> January 2023 were approved as a true record.

## P-180 QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

Members of the public may ask a question, make representation, or give evidence in respect of the business on the agenda for a maximum per item of 3 minutes. The Committee Chairman may, at their discretion, allow public comments on applications being discussed later in the meeting.

#### P-181 PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Normandy Community Shop and Café – Notification of New Premises Licence

'The premises consist of a shop and cafe for the benefit of the community of Normandy. This is a single building split roughly 50/50 between a convenience store and a cafe. The intention is to sell alcohol to customers, who are able to takeaway for their own consumption. Alcohol will also be offered to customers in the cafe as an addition to their meal/snack. Selling of the alcohol will be strictly controlled to ensure no under-age or excess drinking.'

No Objections

## P-182 Local Plan Responses

Responses by councillors were agreed – Assistant Clerk to respond accordingly.

#### P-183 ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND/OR INCLUSION ON FUTURE AGENDAS

To receive any urgent information items and agree any items for inclusion on future committee agendas.

Discussion for future Chair and Vice Chair following the resignation of the existing Chair, Mark Galloway.

For Information - GBC has a large backlog of planning applications and a severe shortage of officers. Therefore planning applications may be delayed until a planning officer can be assigned.

The meeting ended at 19.27pm.